From: Claire Sutton 
Sent: 16 June 2014 10:18
To: Gemma Magnuson
Subject: DRAFT COMMENTS 14/00860/F Land adj 4 Barretts Row, Wendlebury

Gemma,

Unfortunately, I cannot recommend this for approval. Hardly anything has been taken on board from the pre-app scheme; in fact, it seems to have got worse. The block plan at pre-app was reasonably simple and of a complementary size to the existing buildings around. This present scheme is highly unsuitable for its surroundings and would be of harm to the setting of the adjacent listed building.

I must repeat what I stated at pre-app: this should be a simple building which reflects the locality and established form of the village, both in terms of siting and style. A similar property to 4 Barretts Row might be suitable if brought forwards to the front of the plot. This would also prevent the inevitable ‘car park’ at the front.

The current proposal is very confused in architectural styles. The front elevation would be the most visible in terms of setting with the listed building, and therefore this is the most important to get right. The front projection is very atypical in the village and should therefore be deleted. This would also help with the setting forward within the site. The cross-eave dormer is a very door detail. Dormers are in the roof; traditional ones do not cross the eaves. The small square windows are reminiscent of a toilet block – taller windows would be more residential. I would suggest that the flue is either replaced with a chimney or moved to the rear of the building.

If the rest of the design is simplified, then the asymmetry of the porch might be acceptable, but removing the front projection would render this point moot.

The overall scale of the property needs to be reduced. Given that it is proposed to be set back in the site, the property towers over its neighbour. This is in part due to the rise in ground levels, but there is no real need for the property to be that tall. Again, this is something that the relocation within the site would rectify.

Many thanks,

Claire Sutton BA MSc
Senior Design & Conservation Officer
Development Management
